City of Probidence

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 29

Approved January 27, 2017

RESOLVED, That a ceremonial designation be established along

Nolan Street as "Patrick T. Griffin Way."
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IN CITY COUNCIL

IAN 19 2017




STEVEN M. PARE
Commissioner of Public Safety
Acting Chief of Department

JORGE 0. ELORZA
Mayor

Department of Public Safety, Fire Department
“Building Pride in Providence”

November 4, 2016

The Honorable Sabina Matos

Councilwoman/Chairwoman

Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal & Planning
Providence City Hall

25 Dorrance Street

Providence, RI 02903

Dear Councilwoman Matos:

I am in receipt of your memorandum regarding the resolution establishing a ceremonial
designation along Nolan Street as “Patrick T. Griffin Way.” Please be advised that I do not
have any public safety concerns at this time.

If you have any questions or require any further information, please feel free to contact me.

Very truly yours,

— T

Steven M. Paré

Commissioner of Public Safety
Acting Chief of Department

@0: Lori Hagen, City Clerk

Public Safety Complex | 325 Washington Street | Providence, RI 02903
401-243-6060 phone | 401-243-6487 fax



